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Dear Lion, 

 

Our service is extraordinary, so let’s promote it with extraordinary 
marketing. Every Lion is a club promoter, so you should proudly share 
with others the life-changing service you and your club are doing. 

There are many great resources on the Lion website to help you tailor 
social media, engage the press, and market your service projects in 
your community. 

Let’s all make a commitment to grow our great association through 
encouraging others to join our service by sharing impactful photos, videos and stories and wearing Lion-
branded gear whenever and wherever you serve. 

At your service, 

Fabrício Oliveira 
International President 
 
 

Get results with great marketing 

Great marketing and public relations can shine a spotlight on your club and your service while 
encouraging others to join you. So be sure you are using all the marketing and PR resources that Lions 
International offers: 

 Marketing Matters page – Discover great marketing, branding and promotional tools that can 
help energize your service. 

 Lions Press Center – Download a media kit and promotional materials, including sample media 
interview questions, fact sheets, and photos. 

 Social media – Make an impact by posting photos of your service on social media. 

So increase your visibility—and your impact—with great marketing and PR tools. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Desk off 
International President  Fabricio Oliveira 
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Fellow Lions and Leos, 
 
We have all heard about having a positive mental attitude. I believe we need 
to have a positive LION attitude. WHY? Because positive thinking- leads 
to positive believing, and positive believing leads to positive action. 
Many of us, me included, have talked about why it's so hard to recruit 
members. Folks say: We are older. People are too busy. People aren’t 
interested like they used to be. 
 
When we ask ourselves why we can't recruit members- our brain 
automatically comes up with the reasons why we can't recruit, and why we 
are right. 
But, what if, instead of asking why we can't recruit, we asked: How can we 
recruit better? Why would someone want to join me in the Lions? I believe our brain would also tell us all the 
reasons why people will join. 
 
We just need to ask the right questions to ourselves 1st, then to our friends, our neighbors, our coworkers, our 
coffee (or whatever else you drink) buddies. 
 
 REASONS why people should join the LIONS: 

1. Be part of a team that makes a difference. 
2. New friends, New opportunities, New chances to grow. 
3. Solve important problems in our community.  
4. WORK ON GLOBAL ISSUES: Blindness, hearing loss and impairment, the Diabetes Crisis, Childhood 

Cancer, Food Insecurity, Environmental, Weather-related emergencies, and our own neighborhood 
problems 

 
All important, needed, and critical to our society. 

 
THE NUMBER ONE REASON PEOPLE DON’T JOIN!!! 

No one ever asked them. 
Think about it. Do something about it. ASK someone 

today 
 
 
 
 
 

From the desk of 
District Governor Mike Crossey 

Yours in Lionism, 
 

Lion Michael J. Crossey 
Email: crossetmike@gmai;.com 
Phone: 412-983-8387 
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Fellow Lions and Leos, 
 
OUR VISIT TO LEADER DOGS FOR THE BLIND VISIT 
 
At the end of August my Partner in Service, Lion Patty, and myself 
were  invited to participate with other First Vice District Governors from 
across the country in a Leader Dog weekend at their campus in Rochester 
Hills Michigan. 
 
It was one of the most informative and stimulating Lion experiences 
ever.  We learned about the Leader Dog organization as well as the blind and 
visually impaired who use the Leader Dog as a guide to create a more normal 

daily life. When we first arrived at the hotel in Romulus Michigan we 
participated in a meet and greet social to become acquainted with the other 

participants.  There were First VDG Lions from a dozen states in our group, which was the first of the four 
invited.  
  
The next morning we took shuttle busses to the Leader Dog facility.  When we arrived there, we all gathered in 
a large meeting room and were greeted by Leader Dog employees.  There were speakers for a good bit of the 
morning, including the Leader Dog’s President and CEO.  The keynote speaker was a Leader Dog Ambassador 
who spoke of his experience as a visually impaired person and how Leader Dogs for the Blind changed his 
life.  He now actively lives with his blindness with his Leader Dog named Dove after having led a very active 
outdoor life and having had a rewarding 20 year career as a paramedic and ambulance operations coordinator. 
 
During the day we toured the facility and got to see first-hand where the Leader Dog recipients are housed and 
trained for several weeks.  We learned that not only are the Leader Dogs trained, but the blind users of the 
program are trained as well. 
 
We also toured the area where the dogs are bred and housed during training.  We also were able to walk 
blindfolded with a Leader Dog to get a sense of how it feels to be blind and how important it is to have a Leader 
Dog as a guide.  Later at the “Dinner in the Dark” we were again blindfolded, and we ate dinner as a blind 
person.  The entire weekend was designed to give us valuable information about Leader Dog and also to give us 
a sense of the various challenges that the blind and visually impaired have to deal with.  
 
Since the Leader Dogs and the training are provided at no charge to the recipients, I want to impress upon you 
how IMPORTANT it is for our Clubs to support Leader Dogs for the Blind and possibly increase your 

donations even more! 
 
“ALWAYS REMEMBER TO FOLLOW YOUR HEART AND 
CONTINUE TO VOLUNTEER!” 
 

In Loving Memory 
 

LION RALPH IMBROGNO 
 First Vice District Governor 

Lion Ralph Imbrogno 

 Email: ralphpatty@verizon.net 
 Phone: 412-751-2039 
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         NAME     CLUB     SPONSOR  
           

 
NO NEW MEMBERS TO RPORT... 

 NEW SECRETARIES TRYING TO FIGUREE OUT THE LION PORTAL! 
 

 

Since July 1, 2024, here’s what our District membership looks like from the Lion Portal… 
July 1st    636 Members         added  2       dropped   1      August 31ST    638 

We are ranked 15th out of the 17 Districts with Districts 14W beneath us. 
 

MULTIPLE DISTRICT 
MEMBERSHIP * 

14G    1475 
14A   1262 
14D   1172 
14C   1160 
14T   1152 
14M   1010 

             14F         915 
14N   930 
14P   895 
14U        838 

             14L   838 
14K   731 
14J   716 
14E   688 
14B   638 
14H   630 
14W   575 
 

      TOTAL       15,629 
7 

*as of  8 /31/2024 
Assessment Report 

 

OCTOBER’S 
CLUB ANNIVERSARIES 

 

Monroeville Lions Club – 72  years 
October 2, 1952 

 

Pittsburgh Hilltop Lions Club – 39 years 
October 7, 1985 

 

Robinson Lions Club – 69 years 
October 10, 1955 

 

Pittsburgh DeafBlind Lions Club – 30  years 
October 24, 1994 

 

Homestead District Lions Club - 77 years 
October 30, 1947 
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NEW DISTRICT PROJECT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anew District Project  was unanimously approved at the August Cabinet 
meeting . We will be purchasing a retinal camera to replace the one that has 
been in use for over  two decade, at the 9th Street Clinic in McKeesport. WE 
will be asking each of our thirty Lions clubs to support this project. Additional 
information will be sent out via email within the next few weeks. 
 

 
Knights of the Blind 
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At the September business meeting of the Mt Lebanon Lions, a new member, Craig Rossetti, was installed while 
two long-term volunteers were honored for service through the distinguished Melvin Jones Fellowship award. In 
addition, long contributing Dan Smith received the Progressive Jones recognition. Thanks for the continuing 
service of these individuals. 
 
 
.\ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Submitted by John Brown/ Awards Chairperson 

 

The Mt. Lebanon Lions Club  
Recognizes Long-Time Service and Membership 

Craig Rossetti receiving his Certificate of Membership, 
following his induction into the Mt Lebanon Lions Club 
today, from Sponsor and Club President Sue Lauer 

 
Marshall Waddell (second from left) and Marjorie 
Kemper (right), recipients of the prestigious 
"Melvin Jones Fellowship Award.”  John Brown, 
past club president, and award committee 
chairperson, and Sue Lauer, club president, are 
with them.  
 

Dan Smith, recipient of the prestigious 
“Progressive (diamond) Melvin Jones 
Fellowship Award.”  With him are Sue 
Lauer, Club President and John Brown, 
Past Club President, and Award 
Committee Chairperson. 
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The Tarentum Area Lions Club started off the new year with a steak and corn dinner to celebrate Lions 
fellowship.  At our second meeting of the new year,  we inducted two new Lions Cathy Ferrera& Michelle Pracko. 
Our club over the past few years has been showing positive growth and keeping  our current members. 

Submitted by Lion Tom Ceschini  

TARENTUM AREA LIONS CLUB 
 KICK OFF NEW YEAR 
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MISSION OF MERCY PITTSBURGH 

SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR 2024 EVENT! 
Friday, Nov. 1 & Saturday, Nov. 2, 2024 

Set-up will be Oct. 31 

A COMMUNITY OF COMPASSION | 2023 EVENT VIDEO 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU!  On October 27 and 28, 2023, clinical and general volunteers joined together 
at the David L. Lawrence Convention Center to give their time, their talent and their 

hearts to those in need of dental, vision and hearing care. 

Thanks to our compassionate volunteers, every patient received respectful care, had 
their pain alleviated, their smile returned, their vision corrected, their hearing evaluated 

and their life improved. 

General Volunteers needed for Patient Registration, Patient Ambassador (escort 
patients in the clinic), Patient Exit Interview, Volunteer Registration, Translator, Patient 

and Volunteer Hospitality, Set-up, Tear-Down, Technology Support. 
 

For additional information, please go to https://mompgh.org/ 
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                                                                                                                 Submitted by Lion Annette James, Secretary 
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On September 18, a joint blood drive was held at Sampsons Mills Presbyterian Church that was hosted by Lions 
& Rotary members!  It was great getting together with the different clubs for a common goal, helping others in 
need.  The McKeesport Lions Club, White Oak Lions Club, Mon River Fleet Lions Club and White Oak Rotary 
Club sponsored the drive.  During the drive, while they manned the canteen, discussions among members of the 
club focused on the club's common goals and all agreed that we should do more joint projects for a greater impact 
on our area.  This isn’t the first joint project – the McKeesport Lions and White Oak Rotary banned together a 
few months ago to beautify an existing planter and install a peace pole at Stephen Barry Field in Renziehausen 
Park.                                                                            + Submitted by Lion Annette James, Secretary, McKeesport Lions 
Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
+. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Blood Drive 
Sponsored by the Lions and  Rotary Clubs 
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